CREWKERNE TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the ANNUAL TOWN MEETING OF ELECTORS held in the Victoria Hall, Market Square, Crewkerne on Monday 20th April 2015 at 7.30 p.m.

PRESENT :

Robin Pailthorpe  
Mayor of Crewkerne (in the Chair)
Jeanne Warner

Town Clerk
Approximately 32 local government electors of the Parish of Crewkerne and 9 other persons.
The Town Crier, David Craner, announced the opening of the meeting with a special cry.

INTRODUCTION BY CLLR. ROBIN PAILTHORPE, THE MAYOR

The Mayor welcomed everyone to the meeting.  He said there would be an opportunity for electors to ask questions or to raise matters of concern following the presentations.  Also there would be an informal period at the end of the meeting to talk to individual Councillors.
ANNUAL CITIZENSHIP AWARD PRESENTATION

The Mayor said this was the 19th year of the Award and explained the process by which the recipients were chosen.  

The Mayor presented an Award to Mr David Cuthbertson.
Mr Cuthbertson moved to Crewkerne in 1987 and lived in West Street.  He became friendly with many people due to his regular dog walks around the town and by stopping to chat he found he could offer help to so many.  At this time Mr Cuthbertson joined West One Youth Club and became involved in helping to organise the Footpath and Way markings to make them viable again for people to walk.  In 1989 he joined the Royal National Lifeboat Institution as a committee member and helped raise funds, he also became the Chairman of the Crewkerne and District branch.  In the late 1990’s, Mr Cuthbertson felt he wanted to become a Reader for the Church and trained for 3 years at St Bartholomew’s Church.  Here he helped organise fund raising events and became Chairman of the social committee.  For many years he was Chaplain to the local branch of the Toc H and helped out in all sorts of ways.
Mr Cuthbertson accepted the Award and thanked everyone.
The Mayor presented an Award to Mr Simon Colledge.

Mr Colledge moved to Somerset at the age of 8 where he remained for the next 12 years and worked in Ilminster and Taunton.  For 3 years he lived in Sydney, Australia, where he married and returned to the UK to live in Hampshire for 33 years, travelling to work in London.  In 2000, Mr Colledge retired and returned to Crewkerne to be near his family.  In the past 14 plus years he was involved with many of Crewkerne’s organisations, such as the Crewkerne museum, recently becoming Chair of the Board of Trustees of Crewkerne Heritage Centre.  He was a volunteer weekly driver for Crewkerne Voluntary Transport, a member of A Better Crewkerne & District (ABCD), local treasurer for St Peter’s Catholic Church, a committee member of the Somerset Churches Trust and was a regular fund raiser for the Local Friends of Cancer Research.
Mr Colledge accepted the Award and thanked everyone.
INTRODUCTION OF TOWN COUNCILLORS

The Mayor introduced the Councillors.  
TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE LAST ANNUAL TOWN MEETING
ON MONDAY 15th APRIL 2013
The Minutes of the meeting of the Annual Town Meeting of Electors held on

Monday 7th April 2014 were APPROVED.

MATTERS ARISING FROM THESE MINUTES

There were no matters arising.
TO RECEIVE THE ANNUAL REPORT OF CREWKERNE TOWN COUNCIL

BY CLLR. PAILTHORPE
A copy of the report read out by the Mayor is attached.

TO RECEIVE A REPORT FROM THE POLICE LOCAL BEAT MANAGER: ‘COMMUNITY POLICING REVIEW’
The Mayor welcomed Neighbourhood Beat Manager PC Hallett and PCSO Allington to the meeting.
PC Hallett reported in March a new operating model had come into force and everyone would work as one team by working the same shift patterns.  The new process encompasses a rural Beat Manager and a town Beat Manager, their aim was to work as a team, however it would take time for them to adjust into their new roles.
In 2014 there were 19 reported domestic burglaries and the theft of 34 motor vehicles in Crewkerne and surrounding villages.  There had been a decrease in shop theft due to the use of shop link radios and the introduction of the Pubwatch scheme had been effective.  Overall crime figures had gone down, however they would continue to work hard to decrease the figures for burglaries and make Crewkerne a safer place.  
There would be a Police Beat Surgery held in Falkland Square on the first Wednesday of every month from 11.30-12.30 a.m., where an Officer would be available to discuss any community concerns.
A member of the public questioned whether they used the CCTV in Crewkerne.  PC Hallett advised that they had access to the CCTV as and when required, it was extremely useful and it had been recently upgraded.  

PC Hallett and PCSO Allington were thanked for their report.

TO RECEIVE A PRESENTATION ABOUT THE CITIZENS ADVICE BUREAU
The Mayor welcomed Ms Janette Cronie and Ms Jackie Foster, Trustees of South Somerset Citizen Advice Bureau to the meeting.
Ms Cronie said they were thankful to be given the opportunity to present the work that South Somerset Citizen Advice Bureau provided and for the generous grant.

Ms Foster thanked everyone for their continued support and proceeded with a presentation detailing the work covered by CAB.  She said she had been with CAB for nearly 7 years training volunteers and in the past year her new role was in recruitment.  She said working for CAB was a rewarding job and it was an invaluable charity that highlighted local issues.
Over 2013/14 South Somerset CAB had supported 4,350 people with over 13,000 problems, (some had more than 1) and of those figures 248 were within the Crewkerne area.  It was a non-Government funded independent charity that offered valuable, high quality advice and information.  CAB valued diversity and promoted equality and challenged discrimination.
To access their services they offer fortnightly outreach services at Crewkerne Town Hall or alternatively by phoning their advice line, email or call into their new offices in Yeovil.  They also offer additional specialist client support such as welfare benefits, Macmillan team, debt workers and money skills workers.
Ms Foster was thanked for her informative presentation.

TO RECEIVE AN ANNUAL REPORT ON THE ACTIVE LIFESTYLE CENTRE AND CREWKERNE AQUA CENTRE FROM A DIRECTOR OF CREWKERNE LEISURE MANAGEMENT (CLM)
The Mayor welcomed Mrs Claire Saxby, Chairman of Crewkerne Leisure Management to the meeting.

Mrs Saxby reported it had been a busy but fruitful year for Crewkerne Aqua Centre and the Centre was thriving.  The Auditors recently reported at the Annual General Meeting, “the Aqua Centre continues to be successful and has remained price competitive in the local leisure provision.  Crewkerne Leisure Management remains committed to providing a first class community leisure and health facility in Crewkerne for the benefit of the town and district.”
She said CLM was made up of 8 Directors who each had individual responsibilities, such as personnel, finance, policies, volunteers and safety.  They were all volunteers and agreed it was a rewarding busy role that gave satisfaction by seeing the Centre so busy, noisy and vibrant.  

Many issues were dealt with last year and it was decided to revisit the original aims and objectives formulated several years ago.  It was good to see that apart from minor adjustments, everything the Directors felt important to achieve then, were being met and still relevant today.  They were fortunate to have a strong management team, ably supported by a loyal band of volunteers and passed on her thanks to all of them.  Generally recruitment of staff was not a difficulty and they invested in staff and encouraged progression.

User numbers tended to fluctuate over the year, however membership numbers had remained at a certain level.  Income was good and constant with the fitness classes drawing in 43% of income and the rest made up from swimming, stock and vending sales.  Swimming classes was the main income source where 700 children were either taught or had their swimming skills improved last year.

Mrs Saxby was pleased to report that Crewkerne Leisure Management had agreed with South Somerset District Council that the loan for the Active Lifestyle Centre, which had two more years to run, would be paid off sooner.  Crewkerne Leisure Management would therefore be paying it off across the coming financial year, a year ahead of time.

She concluded by saying the Directors of CLM were looking forward to the coming year and hoped for plenty of custom, there were no big changes planned and thanked the Town Council and the people of the town for their support. 

Mrs Saxby was thanked for her report.
TO RECEIVE AN ANNUAL REPORT ON THE GEORGE REYNOLDS CENTRE BY CREWKERNE SPORTS AND YOUTH ACTIVITIES LTD
The Mayor welcomed Mr Simon Shackleford, Director of Crewkerne Sports and Youth Activities Ltd. (CSYAL) to the meeting.
Mr Shackleford said that over the past 12 months they had experienced some changes with the regular user’s usage, the effect of not being able to use the football pitch which had not only reduced regular user fees but also income from the bar.  There had been an increase in private bookings of the centre and there were regular events for the public and the youth club held meetings there.

The financial budgets had been set for 2015/16 and he thanked Crewkerne Town Council for the agreed partial grant funding support.  There would be continued investment in the centre to improve facilities if they can make this year profitable.
The staff were settled and worked regular hours and shifts.  Quarterly staff review meetings were held to discuss training, health and safety issues and performance, as well as identifying any additional training or development opportunities.  Systems and premises were monitored regularly with weekly, monthly and yearly checks as per their maintenance plans, using their trained staff and professional bodies as required. 

CSYAL have had several Directors leave the business and were now actively looking for additional Directors as well as a Chair person. They were looking forward to the coming year, being able to improve the facilities and offer improved services to regular and private users.
Mr Shackleford was thanked for his report.
A SHORT PRESENTATION ABOUT THE CREWKERNE AND DISTRICT TWINNING ASSOCIATION

The Mayor welcomed Mrs Cheryl Newman, Chair of Crewkerne and District Twinning Association.

Mrs Newman began by thanking the Town Council for supporting the association and the grant which would help enormously.
She said next year would be the 40th anniversary of Crewkerne and Igny signing the Twinning Agreement, an official twinning between the 2 towns.  She then provided background information as to how the 2 towns were twinned and said that Igny was about 15 miles south west of Paris and close to Versallies.  In 2006 Bures Sur Yvette, very much a university town and a 20 minute drive from Igny was also twinned with Crewkerne.  The Association had been working with a French teacher from Wadham School to help connect students together by email and some visiting the school.
The 2 towns were scheduled to visit Crewkerne for a few days in May and a full programme was planned.  She added fundraising was essential to pay for when the towns visit, they welcomed new members to join in hosting or activities of any kind and they would be visiting France early April 2016 to mark the 40th anniversary.  

Mrs Newman asked for anyone interested in finding out more to please speak to any member of the committee and the offer of help in anyway would be appreciated.

Mrs Newman was thanked for her report.
UPDATE REPORT BY A BETTER CREWKERNE AND DISTRICT (ABCD) ON THE COMMUNITY QUESTIONNAIRE RESPONSE
Mrs Diane Butler, Chair of ABCD reported that there had been over 600 responses from a household survey distributed to everyone in Crewkerne, the statistics received were in the process of being analysed and a report would be available soon.  She thanked the volunteers for their help in delivering the surveys and Waitrose supermarket for the £50 voucher for the free prize draw.
The Mayor was then asked to draw one completed household survey from all the entries.
PRESENTATION OF GRANTS CHEQUES TO LOCAL GROUPS AND ORGANISATIONS
The Mayor welcomed representatives from local groups and organisations to the meeting.  He thanked them for all their hard work and said it was a great pleasure to present them with the cheques from the Town Council and wished them all every success for the future.
Those receiving grants were as follows:  Crewkerne Sports and Youth Activities Ltd, Henhayes Community Centre, Crewkerne and District Heritage Centre, A Better Crewkerne & District, CUDOS, Crewkerne Local Information Centre, South Somerset Citizens Advice Bureau, The Speedwell, Tea Dance Group, Twinning Association and an annual allowance to David Craner the Town Crier.

MATTERS RAISED BY CREWKERNE RESIDENTS

The Mayor invited residents to ask questions or raise any concerns.
Ms. Van Clute congratulated the Town Council on the restoration of the World War Two pill box and asked for members of the public to come forward should they have any information regarding World War Two events in Crewkerne.

The meeting closed at 8.35 p.m.
Signed: ……………………..

Dated: ………………………
jc/council/ATM20Apr15
THE MAYOR’S REPORT

Welcome to the 14/15 edition of the Council’s Annual Report which is designed to keep you informed of the work that we are doing on your behalf. There are reports from each of the Council Committees, which will detail their activities, as well as a financial report and the Council’s list of achievements within the year. 

Over the past year we have continued to plan for the future of the town and ensure the wellbeing of the buildings and land that we own, as well as pursue those matters of concern which have been brought to our attention. 

One of the highlights of the past year was our first ever Christmas Market on 11th December. It was very successful and the atmosphere in Market Square on the day was very festive. We consulted with those attending and feedback from traders and visitors was very positive. 

The Council works with many organisations. In 2014, as with the rest of the UK, we organised various projects to commemorate the centenary of WWI (there is information about the war memorials on page 2 of this report). 

In recognition of their outstanding contributions for the benefit of the town and its citizens Simon Colledge and David Cuthbertson have been elected Honoured Citizens of Crewkerne this year. Presentation of these awards was made at the Annual Town Meeting on 20th April 2015.

I would like to thank my fellow Councillors, who do a wonderful job on your behalf in ensuring that Crewkerne remains a vibrant town. However, they could not do this without the Town Council staff and a large number of volunteers who help out with various groups and organisations in the town. I would also like to thank them all for their continuing effort on behalf of the community. 

Cllr. Robin Pailthorpe, Mayor
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